



## MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING OF THE ASSOCIATION OF NORTH-WESTERN CAR CLUBS, HELD AT WINDMILL INN, TABLEY ON MONDAY 14<sup>th</sup> MAY 2018

Please note new website address – [www.anwcc.co.uk](http://www.anwcc.co.uk) - please remove [www.anwcc.org](http://www.anwcc.org) from your favourites.

Please can clubs also update any links on their websites to the above details.

### New email addresses:

Mark Wilkinson (Secretary) - [secretary@anwcc.co.uk](mailto:secretary@anwcc.co.uk)

Dave Thomas (Championship) - [anwcc@talktalk.net](mailto:anwcc@talktalk.net)

### ATTENDANCE

Helen Bashford-Malkie (EV Grand Prix UK), Dave Thomas (North Wales), Gareth Roberts (Broughton & Bretton), Steve Southall (Broughton & Bretton), Rod Pierce (116), Katy Mashiter (Kirkby Lonsdale and Morecambe), Steve Johnson (Under 17 & Accrington), Paul Kelly (CSMA & HRCR), Maurice Ellison (Clitheroe), Bill Wilmer (Gemini & SD34), Chris Winstanley (Longton), David Gregory (Quinton), Steve Kenyon (GPMC), Paul Goodman (MGCC NW), Jerry Lucas (Wallasey), Bill Turner (Wallasey & BRMC), Mike Harris (Wallasey & BRSCC NW), Jim Spencer (BRCA & Hagley), Dave Read (Warrington & Motor Sport NW), Mark Wilkinson (Stockport 061 / Motor Sport NW / 2300 / ERO), Bob Milloy (Kirkby Lonsdale / Stockport 061)

Officials present were Bob Milloy (Chairman), Mark Wilkinson (Secretary), Jim Spencer (Treasurer), Dave Thomas (Championship), Katy Mashiter (Training), Maurice Ellison (Press).

Apologies were received from John Harden (Vice-Chairman), Mike Ashcroft (Aintree), Nick Thornton (Two Peaks), Eric Cowcill (PAN), Derek Machin (BRMC), John Buckley (Glossop), Jon Aston (That's Motorsport), Mike McKeown (Broughton & Bretton), Mike Lawson (Knutsford)

### WELCOME & MINUTES

The Chairman, Bob Milloy, welcomed all delegates to the meeting.

The minutes of the February 2018 General Meeting were accepted as a true record, proposed by Bill Turner and seconded by Katy Mashiter.

### MATTERS ARISING

- Closed roads – Tendring was a superb success, the RLO sat in Control Room to fend off all the calls, but didn't receive any!
- Steve Johnson is in talks with Circuit Manager at Three Sisters about use of the venue and they are also looking at re-tarmac the paddock area. If any clubs are interested in running different types of events here - an Auto Solo Summer Challenge for example – to contact Steve direct on [steve.amsc@gmail.com](mailto:steve.amsc@gmail.com)

### MSA REPORTS

#### AUTOTEST

- Met couple of month back – rewrite of MSA Yearbook is working well generally, looking to produce a set of guidance notes for clubs for responsibilities.

#### RALLIES

- No minutes received yet from meeting a month ago. (post meeting notes: updated SRSRs from July 1, proposed increase from 14 to 16 for co-drivers on certain types of Single Venue rallies)
- Relaxation of seeding on events from 1<sup>st</sup> July 2018 - <https://www.msauk.org/MSA-relaxes-position-on-seeding-to-help-2WD-and-historics>

#### SPRINT & HILLCLIMB

- Nothing to report.

#### CROSS COUNTRY

- Nothing tangible to report at this stage.

#### MARSHAL WORKING GROUP

- Looking at updating the Pocket Guide to Marshalling that Motorsport Safety Fund produced a number of years ago.

#### COUNCIL

- All information at this stage is on the MSA website

## REGIONAL

- Meet on Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> May.
- An article had been written in relation to private events – however it has been decided not to print this article at this time. (post meeting note: Rob Jones doesn't want to perpetuate a 'them and us' approach, so a revised article will show inclusive benefits of both approaches and not be exclusive)  
Paul Goodman commented that there is a court case at the moment in ice skating for a similar reason and has noted that the rule (relating to losing your licence) has been removed from the MSA Year Book.
- VNUK - are lobbying with Department of Transport – Tim S has been to a meeting to try and remove motorsport from the wording. No solution as of yet and to continue as usual.  
Helen Bashford-Malkie commented that she used to be on MIA and it is the government that is responsible.
- 24<sup>th</sup> June is Inter-Association Autosolo at Lymm (run by ANCC)  
ANWCC have 2019 Autotest and 2020 Sprint
- Paul Goodman commented that there is a historic regulation out for consultation at the moment – cars that don't have passport will need to have a form to prove that they fit in one of 8 categories. Mike Harris commented that the longer term aim is towards passporting as many cars as possible.

## REPORTS

### GENERAL SECRETARY

#### NEW MEMBER CLUBS

- EV Grand Prix UK – Helen Bashford-Malkie explained that that this a start-up not for profit club and looking at STEM, link with Perdue University and is initially for electric karting in schools. No objections, so now welcomed as a member of ANWCC (MSA are looking at a revised name omitting 'Grand Prix' prior to being MSA registered)

#### EVENT INVITATIONS

- Carlisle Stages – 9<sup>th</sup> June – [www.racmc.org/carlisle-stages/home](http://www.racmc.org/carlisle-stages/home)
- Enville Stages – 1<sup>st</sup> July - <http://www.warringtondmc.com/>
- Summer Stages – 9<sup>th</sup> June – [www.glenrothes-msc.com](http://www.glenrothes-msc.com)
- Memorial Rally - 16/17 June – [www.gpmc.org.uk](http://www.gpmc.org.uk)

#### LARA

- Next meeting is 23/05/18 which Eric Cowcill will be attending.

### TREASURER

- Paid for LARA membership.
- Expenses from training day have been paid.
- 7 clubs outstanding 2018 subscriptions at this time. Members will not score any championship points until paid.

### CHAMPIONSHIP CO-ORDINATOR

- 172 contenders this year, not having North West Stages and Tour of Cheshire has cost us a few registrations. People can register now and as we have so many events, it's still possible to win!
- Marshals draw:
  - February 2018 – Steve Smith (Accrington)
  - March 2018 – Alexander Barron (Accrington & Junior)
  - April 2018 – Maurice Ellison (Clitheroe)

### PRESS OFFICER

- Tell us about club news and events please, we can include in Spotlight - [sd34news@gmail.com](mailto:sd34news@gmail.com)

### TRAINING OFFICER

- Came in under budget, Warrington worked well – better facilities and they want to work with us.
- There is a meeting of Regional Training Officers on 31<sup>st</sup> May and we have to present how we feel we should retain trainees.
- Safety Car Workshops – there are dates available on MSA website, nominations from event Clerks

### GO MOTORSPORT!

- 15/16 September – Event City, all ANWCC clubs are invited. Looking for an organiser to coordinate the ANWCC stand – if anyone is interested in finding out more, please email Steve Johnson – [steve.amsc@gmail.com](mailto:steve.amsc@gmail.com)

### MSA FLO

- No report.

### MSA RLO

- No report.

## ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- GDPR – Jim Spencer has spoken to Information Commissioners Office and clubs/associations are well down the list. It was agreed that when we issue next renewal form, it should have a tick box to confirm OK to hold data. Paul Goodman asked how long do we need to keep documents for? 7 years. Steve Johnson commented that if any Juniors then it's 5 years after their 18<sup>th</sup> birthday.
- Oswestry Show ran well, looking to repeat next year.

- Bill Wilmer had his usual plea for Dayinsure Wales Rally GB for marshals and radio marshals – please ask club members to register on [www.rallystageteam.co.uk](http://www.rallystageteam.co.uk)
- Simon Blunt (MSA General Secretary) will be in attendance at our August meeting.

## **NEXT MEETINGS**

2018 – 6<sup>th</sup> August, 12<sup>th</sup> November  
Windmill Inn, Tabley (J19 of M6)

## **AGENDA**

Minutes of Previous Meeting

Matters Arising

MSA Reports

Autotest

Rallies

Cross-Country

Marshal Working Group

Council

Regional

Reports

General Secretary

Events – Association Invitations

New Member Clubs

LARA

Treasurer

Championship Coordinator

Press Officer

Training Officer

Go Motorsport

MSA Forestry Liaison Officer

MSA Route Liaison Officer

Any Other Business